Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

14-73.001
Public Transportation

The Department of Transportation hereby gives notice: On July 5, 2024, in Volume 50, Number 131, Florida Administrative Register, a Notice of Variance for Rule 14-73.001, F.A.C., regarding Space Coast Area Transit was published. The notice of variance was published in error. The transit agency requested an extension, not a variance, to submit its Transportation Development Plan (TDP). After the agency submitted their request, Rule 14-73.001. F.A.C., was subsequently amended to change the due date for submission of an organization’s TDP from September 1 to March 1 of each year. An extension is no longer needed by this agency.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: John Ashley Peacock, Assistant General Counsel, Florida Department of Transportation, (850)414-5361, ashley.peacock@dot.state.fl.us.
